From: Emma Parish

Sent: 22 September 2022 19:58

To: Section 62A Applications <section62a@planninginspectorate.gov.uk>

Subject: S62A/22/0007

Dear planning inspector,

I am writing to object to this planning application S62A/22/0007 having been a resident of Elsenham all my life.

The infrastructure of the roads leading into and out of Elsenham are not suitable for any more development in the area. Grove Hill, which is the road leading to Stansted Mountfitchet is already gridlocked on a regular basis not only in peak times but also during the day. There is no way more residents with more cars can be using that road to access the village and surrounding areas. It's not just people coming to Elsenham, as there are people that come through Elsenham from Thaxted and Henham, as well as, people coming from the airport.

Additionally, Elsenham has accommodated hundreds of new homes over the last five years, and it has had a massive impact on the character of the village. There are many listed buildings near this proposed site. For example, Elsenham Place and The Crown. The impact of these new developments don't take into consideration the existing building that have been here for hundreds of years. How will these new houses fit in with the character of Henham Road? No development thus far in Elsenham has fitted in.

Another issue of this proposed development is the high volume of cars that park up Henham Road during school hours which has only escalated as the village has grown. Where are these cars going to park? I don't think having them just park on the new estate is an answer to this – something needs to be done about this situation even before you add in a new development.

Emma Parish Kind regards, Emma Parish Sent from for Windows